

STEPHANIE RAWLINGS-BLAKE Mayor

PAUL T. GRAZIANO Executive Director, HABC FROM:

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council c/o

Karen Randle, Executive Secretary

Paul T. Graziano

Housing Commissioner

DATE:

July 21, 2011

SUBJECT:

City Council Bill 11-0728 - City Streets- Opening - Certain Streets

and Alleys.

The Department of Housing and Community Development has reviewed City Council Bill 11-0728 - City Streets - Opening - Certain Streets and Alleys bounded by Hoffman Street, Proctor Street, East Preston Street, and Greenmount Avenue. The streets and alleys included in the bill will be consolidated with 47 parcels to create a development parcel for a 74-unit green Low Income Housing Tax Credit (LIHTC) multi-family apartment building.

The Department of Housing and Community Development has no objection to the passage of the bill.

PTG:NNJ

cc: Ms. Angela Gibson, Mayor's Office of Government Relations Ms. Kaliope Parthemos, Deputy Mayor



